
Taylor

Until first clicking a message back in September, and immediately 
recognizing Jesus in your love letters, I had only personally received 
two supernatural visits with the Lord, in my whole life(even though I 
had been raised in a Pentecostal church and spoke in tongues since age 
9). I cherished them, and thought I was fortunate to even have those, 
but then realized through your ministry that it could be a much more 
common occurrence.

      I ached for it.  I had always longed for it, but only now felt it 
possible.  I began pressing in; just throwing myself at Him; fasting 
frequently; worshiping for hours; and praying for hours each day; and 
firmly committing when the option was given a few months ago to go 
higher;  He has really been showing up!! Thankfully I kept a journal, as 
you suggested. I've been so blessed with Visions, dreams, (I've even 
prayed for Him to send my husband dreams, & He has!) many, many 
appearances, audible angels singing over me,...Oh, how I wish I could 
share them all with you, but I know your time is very valuable, and I 
don't want to take any of it, unnecessarily, but mainly just want you to 
know there has been tremendous fruit from your ministry in my life and 
it  has been spilling out onto others around me, as I share all these 
wonderful visits with everyone, and see them blessed by it, and ignite a 
desire for it in their lives, too.  I've honestly grown more in the past 
few months, than I did in years and years.

     Jesus's visits for the most part(except for a few very serious 
ones), have revealed such a sweet, tender, & funny! Jesus. He has been 
so witty, so personal, and surprisingly funny. He has made me laugh out 
loud several times.  He has shown me such a variety of things from 
seeing myself at a hospital recovery post His surgery on me, to giving 
me something to drink to refresh me out under a rose arbor on the grassy 
area outside of heaven, (after fasting and praying over inauguration and 
I was so exhausted -so depleted),  He's been in military attire, Fine 
Italian dress clothes, and even showed up in my living room in blinding 
glory!! Oh, it has been so wonderful!!  He also not only showed me my 
Yorkie in heaven the day after she died, but allowed her to talk to me!! 
  She was smiling so BIG and had ALL her teeth.  It was wonderful!   I'm 
really having to restrain myself, because I just want to share them all!

      This and the Rhemas!  wow.  Its only been a few months, and I feel 
I could write a whole book! He has spoken so clearly, and sometimes 
sweetly and sometimes sternly through the rhemas.  A few times were 
literally like He was typing it in real time, as if we were instant 
messaging each other, as I kept hitting the button as I kept asking 
questions and praying.



     It has not been all bliss.  With all of this, has been an 
incredible dark & heavy personal onslaught and attack on many fronts. I 
have really kicked a hornet nest, but it has been SO worth it!!
Thank you from the bottom of my heart!

love-Taylor


